Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Stantec Consulting, Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation, District Four announces a workshop to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Thursday, May 7, 2015, 6:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m., Open House
PLACE: Town of Loxahatchee Groves, Town Hall, 13901 Southern Boulevard, Loxahatchee, Florida 33470
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The project objective is to widen and resurface this portion of SR-80 (Southern Boulevard) from West of Lion Country Safari Road to Forest Hill Blvd./Crestwood Blvd. from the existing four (4) lanes to six (6) lanes, by adding one (1) lane in each direction to meet future travel demands. Other improvements include upgrading the drainage system and improving access along the corridor. A 12-foot shared-use path will be constructed along the north side of the entire project corridor. The project corridor is approximately seven (7) miles and is located in Palm Beach County, Florida. (Financial Project ID No.: 419345-2-52-01). This meeting is being held to allow interested persons an opportunity to express their views concerning the proposed improvements to this section of SR-80 (Southern Boulevard).
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Mr. James Hughes, P.E., FDOT Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation, District IV, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33309 or by email: james.hughes@dot.state.fl.us.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Mr. James Hughes, P.E., FDOT Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation, District IV, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33309 or by email: james.hughes@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Mr. James Hughes, P.E., FDOT Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation, District IV, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33309 or by email: james.hughes@dot.state.fl.us.
